

Name: _____

UNIT 1. LOCAL COMMUNITY - TEST 1

A. PRONUNCIATION

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|--------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>col</u> lection | B. <u>h</u> elper | C. <u>con</u> test | D. <u>ev</u> eryone |
| 2. A. <u>f</u> ather | B. <u>f</u> amily | C. <u>h</u> appen | D. <u>mat</u> ter |
| 3. A. <u>stan</u> dard | B. <u>n</u> atural | C. <u>pot</u> ato | D. <u>fac</u> tor |
| 4. A. <u>la</u> ugh | B. <u>na</u> ughty | C. <u>da</u> ughter | D. <u>ta</u> ught |

B. LANGUAGE USE

1. Our local community boasts several captivating _____, such as historical landmarks, scenic parks, and charming museums.
A. handicraft B. tourist attractions C. community D. facilities
2. The _____ in our local community include a library, a sports center, and a community center.
A. buildings B. shops C. facilities D. houses
3. The sense of belonging to the _____ is strong among the residents.
A. family B. friends C. local community D. colleagues
4. The _____ fixed the faulty wiring in our house.
A. electrician B. garbage collector C. delivery person D. police officer
5. The bustling _____ is full of shops, restaurants, and theaters.
A. suburb B. city centre C. neighbourhood D. local community
6. She watched a tutorial video on _____ to take better photographs.
A. how B. when C. what D. who
7. I asked him for recommendations on _____ to eat the best pizza in town.
A. when B. where C. what D. who
8. They wonder _____ to wear for the formal event next week.
A. what B. how C. when D. where
9. Tony still doesn't know _____ to pack for his beach vacation this Sunday.
A. how B. where C. when D. what
10. The website listed a lot of great information on _____ to visit in Hanoi.
A. when B. where C. how D. who
11. She enjoys practicing her _____ - pottery - in the community center.
A. sport B. function C. craft D. language
12. The sense of community in our _____ is what makes it special.
A. neighbourhood B. pottery C. suburb D. building
13. The local council recently _____ to invest in a new playground for children in our community.
A. wondered B. known C. asked D. decided
14. We celebrate special _____ like birthdays and anniversaries with our neighbors.
A. pottery B. occasions C. specialities D. garbage
15. The _____ patrols our neighborhood to ensure safety.
A. police officer B. firefighter C. electrician D. delivery person
16. He still can't decide on _____ to start the training program, whether in the spring or in the fall.
A. where B. what C. when D. how
17. Mr. and Mrs. Smith still don't know _____ to invite to their wedding next month.
A. where B. who C. when D. how
18. He searched the Internet to find out _____ to catch the bus to the city center.
A. where B. when C. who D. what
19. Our new neighbours wonder _____ to do to improve the local community.
A. how B. what C. where D. when
20. The team members still can't decide on _____ to hold the meeting, whether at the conference room or at the training centre.
A. when B. how C. what D. where

C. LANGUAGE USE

Passage 1

A local garbage collector is an important community helper. They work to clean up our neighborhoods and pick up waste that could harm our (1) _____. You can often see garbage collectors drive large trucks and stop at each house or building to pick up the trash. They use special equipment to lift and empty the garbage cans into the truck.

After (2) _____ waste from homes and businesses, they take it to a landfill or recycling center, where the garbage is properly treated. At the landfill, the garbage is buried in the ground so that it doesn't smell or attract pests. At the recycling center, the garbage is processed so that it can be reused to make new products. This helps reduce the amount of waste that goes into landfills and helps preserve natural resources.

Without a doubt, being a garbage collector can be (3) _____ demanding work. They have to lift heavy garbage cans and work outside in all kinds of weather. Their work plays a crucial role in (4) _____ the natural beauty of the community.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|-----------------|---------------|-------------|
| 1. A. environment | B. relationship | C. production | D. facility |
| 2. A. collecting | B. collected | C. to collect | D. collect |
| 3. A. decisions | B. creations | C. products | D. ideas |
| 4. A. physics | B. physically | C. physic | D. physical |

Passage 2

A trip to Bat Trang

Last month, my English class went on a field trip to one of the most ancient villages in Viet Nam: Bat Trang. That day all of us got up very early so that we could arrive at the village early in the morning. When we got there, we were all **astonished** by a variety of ceramic products, most of which are for ordinary use such as bowl, cup, plates and pot. Since there were up to twenty members in our class, we decided not to join the buffalo tour. Instead, we took a walk for sightseeing and shopping around. After we had visited some of the ceramic stores along the road in the village, our teacher took us to Bat Trang Porcelain and Pottery Market. This was the most interesting part of our trip. The local people instructed us to make pottery products by themselves and introduced the tradition of the village. We were told that pottery-making skills were passed down from generation in the village. Before we left, the locals gave us small ceramic key chains as souvenirs. We really looked forward to another trip to Bat Trang.

1. What is the main idea of the passage?

- | | |
|--------------------------------------|---|
| A. The history of Bat Trang village | B. The variety of ceramic products in Bat Trang |
| C. A field trip to Bat Trang village | D. The tradition of pottery-making in Bat Trang |

2. The word "astonished" in the passage is closest in meaning to _____.

- | | | | |
|--------------|----------|-------------|------------|
| A. surprised | B. bored | C. confused | D. excited |
|--------------|----------|-------------|------------|

3. What did the local people teach the students at Bat Trang Porcelain and Pottery Market?

- | | |
|------------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| A. How to buy souvenirs | B. How to make pottery products |
| C. How to speak the local language | D. How to cook traditional food |

4. According to the passage, where did the students receive small ceramic key chains?

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|--------------------------|----------------------------|
| A. At the ceramic stores | B. At the buffalo tour | C. At the pottery market | D. At the village entrance |
|--------------------------|------------------------|--------------------------|----------------------------|

D. LANGUAGE USE

1. We don't know where we should put the sofa. (to V0)

2. Could you tell me who I should ask for advice? (to V0)

3. Where did you get information about the Disneyland Resort? (find)

4. You should be responsible for your siblings when your parents aren't home. (care)

Let's learn!

- **boast (v):** có, sở hữu một cách tự hào; tự hào có
The city boasts many beautiful parks.
- **include (v):** bao gồm
The price includes breakfast.
- **sense of belonging (n.phr):** cảm giác thuộc về
Students need a sense of belonging at school.
- **faulty (adj):** bị hỏng, có lỗi
The electrician repaired the faulty wiring.
- **bustling (adj):** nhộn nhịp, tấp nập
We walked through the bustling city centre.
- **recommendation (n):** lời khuyên, sự giới thiệu
Can you give me a recommendation for a good restaurant?
- **local council (n.phr):** hội đồng địa phương
The local council built a new playground.
- **patrol (v):** tuần tra
Police officers patrol the streets every night.
- **ensure (v):** đảm bảo
Please ensure that all the doors are locked.
- **demanding (adj):** đòi hỏi nhiều công sức; khó khăn
Being a firefighter is a demanding job.
- **sibling (n):** anh chị em ruột
She has two older siblings.